Privy Council Office, Room G/04, 1 Horse Guards Road, London, SW1A 2HQ
niall.clarke-petty@pco.gov.uk
0207 271 1418

Our Ref: 1085(4)

David Noyce

Chair

Plymouth College of Art Higher Education Corporation
By Email Only: strotter@pca.ac.uk

13th May 2022

Dear Mr Noyce,

Thank you for your letter of 12th April 2022.

| am pleased to confirm that, in accordance with s77 Further and Higher Education
Act 1992 (as saved by regulation 2 of the Higher Education and Research Act 2017
(Transitional and Saving Provisions) (University Title) Regulations 2018 (Sl
2018/1225)), that the Privy Council formally approves the application from “Plymouth
College of Arts”, for university title, in the name of “Arts University Plymouth”.

Yours sincerely,

M Clarke-Petty

Niall Clarke-Petty



